
July 11, 2025 

VIA EMAIL 

PJM Interconnection, L.L.C. 
955 Jefferson Ave. 
Valley Forge Corporate Center 
Norristown, PA  19403-2497 
ATTN: PJM Generation Manager (Generatordeactivation@pjm.com) 

Re: Notice of Reactivation 

Dear PJM Generation Manager: 

Heritage Power, LLC (“Heritage”) hereby notifies PJM Interconnection, L.L.C. (“PJM”) of its 
intent to reactivate Sayreville Power LLC’s CT Units 1, 2, 3 and 4 (the “Sayreville Units”).  The 
target return-to-service date is August 31, 2025.  Heritage will update PJM on the actual return-
to-service date as the Sayreville Units get closer to being ready to come online. 

By a prior notice submitted December 29, 2023 and supplemented May 10, 2024, Heritage 
informed PJM that it was deactivating the Sayreville Units because they could not be operated 
within New Jersey Department of Environmental Protection (the “NJDEP”) CO2 emissions rates 
limits that took effect as of June 1, 2024.  As Heritage indicated at the time, it was pursuing 
various alternatives to permanent retirement of the units.  Heritage is pleased to inform PJM that 
it has reached an agreement with the NJDEP that will allow it to bring the Sayreville Units back 
into service, and that pursuant to that agreement, the NJDEP has issued an administrative 
consent order (“ACO”) that will allow the Sayreville Units to begin operating again without 
violating the NJDEP’s CO2 emission rates limits. 

Please let me know if you have any questions or would like to discuss the mothballing of the 
Sayreville units. 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 
Brant Yung 
Authorized Signatory 
Heritage Power, LLC 
cc: MIRA RPM Requests Module 
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